
  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
         September 20, 2023 
The Secretary  
Ontario Securities Commission  
20 Queen Street West 22nd Floor, Box 55 
Toronto, Ontario M5H 3S8  
Fax: 416-593-2318  
Email: comment@osc.gov.on.ca 
 
M. Philippe Lebel  
Corporate Secretary and Executive Director, Legal Affairs  
Autorité des marchés financiers  
Place de la Cité, tour Cominar  
2640, boulevard Laurier, bureau 400  
Québec (Québec) G1V 5C1  
Fax: 514-864-6381  
Email: consultation-en-cours@lautorite.qc.ca 
 
Re: CSA request for comment on proposed amendments to diversity disclosure 
requirements 
 
With over 10 years of experience, Parex Resources Inc. is now the largest independent 
exploration and production company in Colombia. Headquartered in Calgary, Alberta, we are 
focused on delivering sustainable, conventional oil and gas production and growing our business 
over the long term. 
 
Comments on proposals – Diversity Disclosure 
 
In relation to the two alternatives with respect to the requirement to provide disclosure on a 
company’s approach to diversity (Form A and Form B), it is the opinion of Parex’ Management 
team that Form A best meets the needs, not only of investors for making investing and voting 
decisions, but also for issuers in describing their approach to diversity at the board and executive 
officer level. 
 
Parex perhaps has a special perception of the proposed amendments to the CSA’s diversity 
disclosure requirements due to the company’s status as being headquartered in Canada but 
operating internationally. In Management’s opinion, Form B is too narrow of a definition of 
diversity and the categories identified in the designated group do not take into consideration 
diversity that an international company may find valuable, such as geographic diversity, or 
groups of people identified in the countries of operations that could potentially be 
underrepresented. 
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The Parex Board of Directors approves the public posting of this letter. 
 
We hope this information is useful to decision makers at the CSA. 
 
If you would like to discuss this matter further, please contact Mr. Josh Share, SVP Human 
Resources and Corporate Services, at josh.share@parexresources.com. 
 
Regards, 

 
Josh Share 
SVP Human Resources and Corporate Services 
Parex Resources Inc.  
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